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FROM THE VICARAGE  
Julian E Ll White  

 

Dear People of the Parish, 
 

Or, should I say, of the Ministry Area.   
 

Yes, in spite of considerable reservations, plans are well advanced to  
reform ourselves - along with the parish groupings of Chepstow and St, 
Arvans ï into an Area Ministry which will come into force, probably, at the 
close of this year. This intention has certainly stirred deeply held opinions 

and a number of changes are anticipated in the future. On reflection, I am 
reminded that the Church (both universal and local) has witnessed a  
number of directional alterations over the past two -thousand years and 
what we are experiencing now may be regarded as grist to the mill in the 
grand scheme of things. 
 

We wish both Dr James Leney and Graham Lambert every success as they 
undertake important work on the Transition Team of this parish as it seeks 

to engage meaningfully with the new Ministry Area concept. The desire to 
see that all component parts of the MA are blended together to ensure a 
smooth transition, without favour to any particular group, is vital at this 
early stage and we trust their wise and impartial approach will guide us in 
the most appropriate direction.  
 

It is hoped that the Transition Team should be formed by the end of May. 
The intention is that the Team will consist of ten members including both 

clergy and lay representation. At this point we understand that various 
skills are being identified as helpful criteria in selecting members of this 
team, They include management of change skills and positive thinking.  
Parish representation on the TT is not considered essential.    
 

Up here in Shirenewton we convey sincere thanks to respected church 
member Kevin Bounds for his expertise and dedication in respect of the 

church and adjoining hall. Over the years Kevin has been involved with the 
administration and finance of both and we are indebted to his skills. He has 
now taken something of a 'back seat' and we thank him for his skilled  
contribution. 
 

Congratulations are extended to Rev. Nansi Davies on the occasion of her 
birthday that was celebrated on May 23rd. Nansi has been instrumental in 
the ministry of this church alongside three incumbents over the years and 

has contributed significantly to the life of worship found therein. Thank 
you, Nansi, for what you have contributed over a sustained period. 
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We are cautiously optimistic that the easing of Lockdown restrictions will 
continue thus enabling our church to open much as usual. Once again 
thanks is expressed to all who have played a part in making certain that 
Covid regulations have been observed and we look forward to less 
constrained circumstances in the future. 
 

With every good wish and blessing. 
 
Julian E Ll White 
(Rector) 
 
 
CALLING ALL 200 CLUB MEMBERS!  Overdue Subscriptions.  

 
Annual subscriptions for 200 Club membership were due in March.  
Thank you to everyone who has paid already, either by standing order or 
by paying me directly. 
 

However, there are still a number of members who have not yet paid this 
yearôs subscription.   
 

You can pay by cash, cheque or if you contact me, we can arrange for you 
to pay by bank transfer .  The subscription is £10.00 for each number you 
have in the draw.  Cheques should be made payable to ñ Shirenewton PCC 
200 Clubò. 
 

Please can you let me have your payment a.s.a.p.  
We value your continued support.  Many thanks, Aileen. 
 

Aileen Doggett, Church House, Shirenewton, NP16 6RL. 
01291 641459, 07814 451943.  
aileendoggett@btinternet.com 

 

Congratulations to our 200 Club winners in May:  

 1. Robert Miller   2. Sophie Ashby 
 
 3. Cheryl Lloyd   4. Janet Horton 



 
      4 

 
2020 Financial Summary for Shirenewton Church  
 

2020 was an extremely challenging year for many in our communities, and 
church life was no exception.  We lost many of the opportunities we  
usually enjoy to gather together, not just as a church, but as a community 
of our local villages ï the annual June fete being the most obvious loss, 

and the same will unfortunately apply this year.  
 

We are fortunate that, through the huge efforts by many people in our 
area, our church often makes a small surplus and as a result is able to 
support other charitable good causes.  In 2020 we suffered a large decline 
in income and although our costs also fell somewhat, we ended the year 
with a deficit of £1,600 in our day -to-day accounts.  Our income fell 38% 
from £31,000 in 2019 to £19,200.  We hope that things will improve later 

this year as lockdowns ease, and we start to be able to run events again, 
and we hope and pray that 2022 will revert to more normal conditions.  
We look forward to gathering together with as many of you as possible at 
our various events. 
 

Thank you to everyone who has supported the church in the last 12 
months, whether that be via their time, talents, or money ï it really is 

much appreciated. 
 
Graham Lambert 
PCC Treasurer 
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